Public Works Department
700 A. Wilmeth Road

McKinney, Texas 75069
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Date: December 4, 2018
To: Commissioners Court
From: Jon Kleinheksel %
Re: Orr Road (CR 317)

Public Works requests Commissioner’s Court consideration of an Engineering Contract
with Binkley Barfield Inc.to design an upgrade to Orr Road (County Road 317) to a 24 ft.
concrete section from Stacy Road to the southern driveway of the North Texas Municipal
Water District (NTMWD) Sewer Treatment Plant, a distance of approximately 3,600 ft.
Approximately 1,200 ft. of the road is within Fairview and the remaining portion is in the
County. The design fee will be $188,380.00.

NTMWD operates a sewer treatment plant fronting on Orr Rd (CR 317) and its sludge
disposal trucks utilize Orr Rd for transport. The road is currently a standard county road
section consisting of a rock base with a chip seal surface. The roadway was not intended
to bear the loads being applied to it and has deteriorated badly. NTMWD approached
the county and offered to participate in upgrading the road to a concrete section designed
to bear the appropriate loads for a thirty year design life.

The interlocal agreement with NTMWD, the City of Fairview and the County is on this
Court’s agenda. The fee for design is included in the cost agreement in the ILA and will
be paid as proportioned in that agreement.

If you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact me and I will respond
accordingly.



